
BTAC Executive Committee Minutes 04/01/25 

Attending:  Muzette Randall, Barb Foerst, Laura Chambers, Beverly Fenello, Andrea Walker,  Kim 
Stewart, Andy Kidd 

 

*March 2025 Minutes approved for Executive Committee meeting 

Sandra Stewart – Board Liaison 

• Power company working on cutting back trees 
• 64 citations have been given for speeding since March 7.  24 are residents 
• Boat audit is complete 
• Paving will be starting in May – Oglethorpe Mountain and Tavern Parking lot 
• Golf pro is gone 
• Cyber-attack cost $17K 
• Board approved memorial tree for Suzi Creef  

Social Programs – Andrea Walker 

• Sunset Music on the Deck – April 26.  Concessions done by Tamarack Treasures.  Cash 
bar by the Tavern.  

• Spring Fling - $28.  Susan Smith will handle reservations.  Full report next week 
• June and July – have contracts for bands 
• Last Blast – have Radio 80’s under contract.  Food trucks – need a contract to use with 

them.   
• Monday Picnics start April 6 

Special Interests – Beverly Fenello 

• Knit Wits, Bridge, and Bookworms have been rehomed 
• Duplicate Bridge and Friday bridge rescheduled for April 25 
• Reached out to Nicole re yoga 
• Bunco – full  
• MahJong is going well – 12 new players 

Families and Children 

• Youth Fest – need new leader.  Kim to speak with Natasha Burnett as a possibility.  Going 
to use Google sheets for registration.  Maghan to do.  Can use Venmo and Credit Card.  
Activities needing help: 

o Kayaking – on hold – guy who did it wont come back 



o Bike and trike 
o Dance and Song 
o Cricut – Kim Jackson 
o Jewelry making 

Community Service – Kim Stewart 

• Seniors – great trip to Gibbs Gardens.  Tomorrow joint with Lake and Wildlife – planting 
butterfly plants 

• Library – need a shelf.  Price by Dino Colston is $269.07 for lumber. Waiting on an OK 
• Newcomers – having game show format for get together on Thursday, April 10 at 7 pm. 

Would like to have a board rep and reps from BTAC executive committee 

Arts – Andy Kidd 

• Art class – slow but steady catching on 
• Quarterly dances – Cinco de Mayo 
• Experimental – tap dance – trying to see if it will work – video instruction – 4-5 ladies on 

Tuesday – ready to go to whole group.  Will be part of Dance. 

Communications – Miguel Rodriguez 

• Friday news is going well 
• Echo – making deadlines but they continue missing some of our stuff 
• BTAC news and happening – replica of Friday news 
• Working on making publication guidelines easy to understand 
• Fundraisers – he has started Fall Festival – will meet with him soon about this 
• Window holders for flyers – we have new ones – only on windows at Club Tamarack.  Put 

flyers in these and on bulletin boards and no where else. 

Business – Muzette Randall 

• Memorial tree honoring Suzi Creef has been planted on the Beaver Run trail.  Donated 
by BTAC and Lake and Wildlife.  Plaque donated by Bent Tree Realty. 

• Next week Buddy and Ralph to present Creekside at Bent Tree. 

  

 


